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21st Annual RTJ Invitational 
Monday, October 12th, 2009 
Metedeconk National Golf Club

Through your support, the RTJ Invitational 
has been successful for more than 2 
decades!
Dear Invited Guests,

It is my pleasure, on behalf of Ryan Oliver and the members of Metedeconk National Golf Club, to 
invite you to the 2009 Robert Trent Jones Invitational. I am very proud to have been associated with 
this event for many years along with my brother Bruce and am thrilled to participate in this year's 
event.
This event would never have come to be if it were not for the vision of Richard Sambol, founder of 

Metedeconk, and his son Herb who recognized the genius of Robert Trent Jones, Sr. and the 
interpretation of that genius by Roger Rulewich. Their decision to recognize the significant impact by 
the Golf Course Superintendent in developing the vision of the course architect resulted in this superb 
event. This event has also raised several hundred thousand dollars for turf research and scholarships.
Although it has been more than twenty years since the construction of Metedeconk, the memories of 

driving the course with Mr. Jones and the collaboration with Roger are still quite vivid. Memories of 
Mr. Jones and Mr. Sambol riding together are also quite clear as frankly how often does one get to work 
so closely with two legends in their respective fields of endeavor.
Please consider joining old friends in participating in this year's event at this magnificent golf course 

to continue the tradition of the visions of Messrs. Jones and Sambol. I have no doubt that you and your 
guests will enjoy a great day of golf and camaraderie. Thank you for your consideration and past
support of this event.

Yours Sincerely,
Stephen Cadenelli, CGCS

The competition:

Format
The Competition will be 18 hole stroke play, 

best two balls of four. There will also be 
individual competitions for GC Superintendents 

and PGA Professionals.

Prizes
Awards, both gross and net, will be given for 1st 

through 3rd place in all divisions.

Schedule
The practice facility will open at 10 A.M. and 
brunch will be available from 10 to 11:30 A.M. 

Play will commence with a 12 noon shotgun.

Entry Fee
$1,600 per foursome (includes golf, prizes, 

gifts, food, cocktail reception and charitable 
donation.

GCSANJ FOUNDATION 25 US Highway 46 West, Wayne, NJ 07470 www.gcsanj.org

The GCSANJ Foundation raised $15,000 from 

this event last year and gave half of the proceeds 

to the Environmental Institute for Golf at last 

year's Golf Industry Show in New Orleans.

www.gcsanj.org

http://www.gcsanj.org
http://www.gcsanj.org
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Welcome New Members!
David E. Fetty, C, High Bridge Hills CC 

Kevin McKay, D, High Bridge Hills CC 

Corey Angelo, D, Soil & Water Conversation

David Schell, AF, BASF

Jay Antonelli, AF, Vic Gerard Golf Cars

-- GCSANJ News EMAIL link --
gcsanjnews@gmail.com

Do we have your current email address so you
can receive notices about all our events?

Send it to: execdirector@gcsanj.org 
with the subject “GCSANJ Email Address”
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President’s Message
My favorite time of the day is when I head to the 
beach, put on my Ipod and take a nice long stroll 
on the boardwalk. This is the time I get to collect 

all my thoughts and reflect on what has happened during 
the day and what I would like to accomplish the next day. 
On one of my recent walks, I began to think about the time 
I started out in this crazy business and the people who have 
mentored me. My father taught me through my early years 
how to be a man but once I entered the turfgrass 
management field, it was a man named Bob Phipps at 
Shorehaven Golf Club. This man taught me all he knew 
about our industry but also that there was life after work. 
Mentoring is one of the great qualities this state’s 
superintendents have always done and hopefully continue 
to do in the future. Moving through the years there are so 
many superintendents who have contributed to our 
association by sending young assistants to be 
superintendents elsewhere. People like Joe Flaherty CGCS 
and Bob Dickison CGCS who have been members long 
before I arrived in New Jersey
and have been followed by a 
newer breed of superintendent 
the likes of Steve Finamore 
CGCS, Rick Christian and 
Mark Kuhns, CGCS also 
taking their assistants down the 
path to success. Between all of 
these men they have taught 
numerous superintendents (too 
many to mention) how to be
the best they can be in this industry and teach their 
assistants what they should and should not know. Hopefully 
this tradition continues and we have all our younger 
superintendents mentoring their assistants and show them 
how much dedication and sacrifice it takes to be a great golf 
course superintendent.

As you all know by now we will be holding our
September meeting at Pine Valley. This meeting 
will be one of the most sought after meetings to 

attend in the past five or six years. Attendance at all our 
meetings has slowly fallen off, the golf committee will ask 
all applicants for this meeting to show in a questionnaire 
what their participation the last few years has been. I 
believe this questionnaire will show yourselves and us how 
much participation you do for YOUR association. Some I 
know have to pay for meetings yourself, I feel your pain, 
but there are other avenues you can choose to get active in 
the association like join committees, write articles for the
Greenerside or even run for a Board position.

William Murray, Shark River Golf Club

 If for any reason you feel you are 
being slighted, please contact your 
district director or myself and we 

will resolve any issues that are troubling you.

The golf committee has been really busy this year due 
to some of our member’s inquiries. They will be 
holding a long drive contest followed by a round 

table meeting in late October at Bamm Hollow Country 
Club; this will be open to all members who think they can 
knock the cover off the ball. This will be the first year with 
many to follow for this new event, with bragging rites and 
some education thrown in, this should be a great day so 
please keep this date open.

Also on tap this fall is our annual RTJ tournament run 
by the GCSANJ Foundation. This day raises 
money for Turfgrass research, which benefits all of 

us in the golfing profession. Your Clubs participation 
would be greatly 
appreciated.

Once again
Crystal Springs 
Conference is 

on the horizon. This 
year’s event has been 
shortened from its 
previous format. Watch 
for your brochure in the 

mail and if you have any questions fell free to contact Cece.

Thank you for putting up with my long-winded writings. I 
hope to see you all in the fall.
Bill Murray

“Mentoring is one of the great

qualities this state’s superintendents 

have always done...”

Visit the GCSANJ's website today!
www.gcsanj.org

Listen to a response from 
John Alexander, GC Supt. 

at Cranbury Golf Club, 
about his recent posting 
 in the job employment 
section of our website: 

"You guys are the best, 
the response was 
overwhelming!"

www.gcsanj.org
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CALENDAR

Check website for updated info.

• September 28, 2009: 2009 Championship
Pine Valley Golf Club 
Pine Valley, NJ

• October 12, 2009: RTJ Invitational
Metedeconk National GC 
Jackson, NJ

• November 10 - 12, 2009: Crystal Conference
Crystal Springs Resort 
Hamburg, NJ

• December 8 -10, 2009: NJ GREEN EXPO
Taj Majal Casino Resort 
Atlantic City, NJ

2 0 10
CALENDAR

• February 8-12, 2010: 
Golf Industry Show

San Diego, CA
www.gcsaa.org

Check calendar for updates and signup info.
WWW.GCSANJ.ORG

We Are Family...
Cece Peabody, MAT, CMP 

Executive Director

We are family
I got all my ‘supers’ with me 
We are family 
Get up ev’rybody and sing

Ev’ryone can see we’re together 
As we walk on by 
and we fly just like birds of a feather 
I won’t tell no lie
all of the people around us they say 
Can they be that close 
Just let me state for the record 
We’re giving love in a family dose

Sister Sledge wrote the song, “We are Family” in 
1979...I took literary license and changed the word 
sisters in line 2 and replaced it with ‘supers’ as it is 
more fitting. The song has remained popular even 
today and it’s easy to see why. The music is upbeat and 
the lyrics offer a hopeful message.

This industry and our association may not be any more 
unique than any other industry or association. But I 
have been witness to something so often it should be 
mentioned. When a member hears something good or 
bad about another member, the visible chain link sets 
in motion....one member tells another who tells 
another who tells another...sometimes there is an 
eblast, or a verbal announcement at an event...but 
action is always taken.

And that’s the beautiful thing about our 
members....they always care, and they always share. If 
there is some way to step up and help, they do. If 
moral support is the only way to help, they do that.

As the song says, ‘Ev’ryone can see we’re together’, 
and we are. If you choose to share, we will care and 
we will help — just as you could expect from your real 
family.

http://www.gcsaa.org
http://WWW.GCSANJ.ORG


GREAT JOB  
ED!



Let Us Get to the
ROOT of the Problem!
Do tree roots compete with the turf 

for water on your golf course, 
causing brown patches 

along the edges of the fairway?

We have a technique that cuts 
all roots without turf damage or 

disrupting play — fast, cost effective,
and results in improved turf

Call Richie at
THE ROOT PRUNER

631-236-8992
therootpruner@hotmail.com

Dennis DeSanctis, Sr.
Cell: 610-608-3181 

Office: 610-327-3390
Fax: 610-327-0581 

ddesanctls@aer-core.com

1486 S. Hanover St. 
Pottstown, PA 19465
www.aer-core.com

Turfgrass Services 
Equipment Sales

Featuring Essex County Country Club

The Fredco Group 
Landscaping Contracting & Golf Course Construction

Site Work 
Sport Facilities 

        Landscape Design 
        Laser Grading 

           Custom Stone Work 
             Golf Course Renovation 

                     New Course ConstructionSkilled Craftsmanship Since 1980 Call 973.777.3044

http://www.aer-core.com


A Great Meeting Keeps Getting Better by Shaun Barry

When we pick a date for the District 111
Meeting at Toms River CC we really should 
try and decide on when we think the golf 

courses in NJ might need some rain. It is an historical 
fact that there will be some sort of rain or weather 
issue around this meeting. This year it seems like it has 
rained every day but things were actually getting a 
little dry for some parts of the state. A little rain before
the event would have been great.

The weather forecast earlier in the week showed no 
rain for 4 straight days so this year was going to be 
different or so it appeared. On Wednesday, Ed 
McSeaman left a message on my answering machine 
looking for our final numbers but then he started 
talking about the rain and why did it always have to 
rain around his event. I got the message a few 
moments later and I looked out my window. There 
were about 10 drops coming down so Ed must have 
been pulling my leg. My next call was to Bill Murray 
to discuss the events of the day for the meeting and he 
told me that he had gotten about 2 inches in less then 
2 hours. Now I was concerned. How bad was it going 
to be when we got there? Would we be able to play?

What I saw when I got to club the next day was 
something close to a miracle. It was cloudy but you 
could tell that they hadn't gotten dumped on. With a 
smile Ed said that courses north and south of them had 
gotten hammered but Toms River had only gotten 
some sprinkles. It was enough to make preparations 
more difficult then usual but not enough to cause our 
golfers any problems at all. During the day, while we 
were playing the front nine, it looked like it could rain 
at any time but we got lucky and it cleared up nicely. 
For once “The Luck Of The Irish” wasn't bad luck.

Nancy McSeaman once again had taken a day off from 
her job at the hospital to help with preparations for the 
tournament. Here is a person who spends her days 
saving lives and caring for patients. This day she had 
finished filling divots and was getting the tent set-up 
for registration. When we got there she greeted us with 
a smile. She just wanted to be sure that everything was 
perfect for Ed and for us before she headed home. It 
was Ed's day and she didn't want to be in the 
spotlight. Love is an amazing thing....

We had 53 golfers go through registration. With the usual 
help from Kevin Driscoll and Ken Mathis, things went 
smoothly. When they needed a break (Kevin's cell phone 
kept ringing) Tim Kerwin, Phil O'Brien and Cece 
Peabody were there to help out. This was Cece's first 
District lll Meeting and I think she enjoyed herself. She 
even got a chance to play when Fran Owsik wasn't able to 
get away from the course. Tim Kerwin was going to once 
again become a “pirate” if Kerry Boyer had been able to get 
there. Kerry and Dave Pease weren't there so he chose 
another role. He joined Ed McSeaman and they became 
“Hydration Men”. They traveled the course on a steady 
basis and were so good at their jobs Pat O'Neill gave Tim 
a big tip. Some things never change and I am glad that they 
don't.

One man who needed hydration was our president, Mr. Bill 
Murray. Bill walked the course carrying his bag of clubs 
while the rest of us rode. In his tiny ancient bag he had his 
old set of 1951 MT irons. (one of the best clubs ever made). 
He also was hitting persimmon woods. In addition to that 
he wore long pants, long-sleeved dress shirt with a tie, a 
sweater-vest and an Irish cap. This would have been great 
on a cool November day but it was a hot and humid August 
day in NJ. He would have lost 10 pounds if the “Hydration 
Men” hadn't been there many times to help him complete 
his round. His 89 didn't win him any prizes but I know he 
had a great time and he looked “marvelous”.

The top prizes of the day should have gone to Ed, his staff 
and the course itself. The course was perfect. It could not 
have gotten any better. Ed and his 4 man crew really put in 
a strong effort for conditions to be this good and somebody 
must really know how to maintain a golf course (any idea
who that might be Ed....?) Thanks for making such an
effort for us.

As I mentioned above the course was great. It was the star 
of the day. It is only 6,136 yards long and everyone gets to 
putt to the same hole location two different times during the 
day. It sounds like a recipe for low scoring but it almost 
never turns out that way.

Low gross was won by Jason Walker. He has a 2 handicap 
and he shot 78. Jay Antonelli is a 3 and he shot an 80. Pat 
Dolan shot 82 and he is a 5. Good scores no doubt but the 
winner once again is the course. Our low net winners were
Kevin Driscoll (72 ... wouldn't have believed it either if I
hadn't witnessed it), Coby Mattison (73) and Jeff 
Wetterling (73). Coby and Jeff won on a match of cards 
over Peter VanDrumpt, Jeremy Hreben, Jim Cadott



A Great Meeting Keeps Getting Better ...continued from page 8

and Glenn Miller who all shot 73. All of these prizes 
were donated by Lee Kozsey from Syngenta. He also 
donated a closest to the pin. Joining him as sponsors 
were Chris Borek from Black Lagoon Pond 
Management, He sponsored 2 contests and Dennis 
DeSanctis Sr from Aer-Core Inc was our final 
sponsor of the day.

The winners of the closet to the pin contests were Rick 
Krok ( 25 ft 10 ins), Mark Peterson (6 ft 5 ins), 
Chris Hasbrouck ( 5 ft 8 ins) and Mike Hocko (3 ft 
5 ins). The club donated two long drive prizes and they 
were won by Matt Dobbie (what a bomb he hit !!!) 
and Harry Harsin. In addition to this we had a 
qualifier for the long drive contest we will hold at our 
Championship (sponsored by Tree Tech). Everyone 
donated $10 and that goes into the foundation and will 
be used for charity. There were no prizes for the 
winners. It was for “Bragging Rights” only. Every 
donor however did receive a hat donated by Dupont.

The winners in the 0-12 group were Matt Dobbie and 
Rich Mattone. Pat O'Neill and Jeff Wetterling led 
the 13-24 group while the 25-40 winners were Bob 
Dickison and Jim McNally. The skins winners with 
one each were Jay Antonelli, Matt Dobbie, Chris 
Hasbrouck, Mike Hocko, Rich Mattone, Ken 
Miller, Mark Peterson, Tom Wolgast and Jeff 
Wetterling. Jeff also won the use of Vic Gerard's new 
utility vehicle. His number was picked and he gets this 
to use for a month.

It was also nice to point out a group that has played in 
this event for many years. They are all legends and 
have done much for our association. These fellows are
Skip Cameron, Bob Dickison, Jim Pelrine and Jim 
McNally, I over-looked Charlie Dey when I made this 
announcement. Sorry Charlie. I wanted to point these 
fellows out to the new members of our association and 
I wanted them to say hello. There is a lot of wisdom in 
all of our long-time members and it would be good for 
the young people to try and learn from the masters.

I will close now and thank Ed and everyone at Toms 
River for allowing us to return each year. We hope to 
be invited back in 2010 and if you allow us to return

we will try and do something about the weather.

Note:

We also heard from Ed McSeaman when he accepted 
his plaque and flag. He was pleased to be our host once 
again and he thanked all of us for being there. Once all 
of this was completed he reminded us that we need to 
take care of ourselves. Make the time to get tests 
especially a PSA and a colonoscopy. He had taken his 
own advice (Nancy did have something to do with 
this) and he discovered that there was an issue. If it 
hadn't been diagnosed he might not have been hosting 
this or any other meeting. It is very important advice 
and even if you weren't at the meeting he was still 
speaking to you...

This very important reminder followed a day where 
our president (he asked me not to mention his name so 
I won't) had gone out and made ribbons for every 
person at the meeting to wear. They were white and 
teal and they are reminders of ovarian and cervical 
cancer. One of our members's wife has been told she 
has to deal with this problem and our president wanted 
to show solidarity in their fight. We can't do much for 
them other than pray, but we can bring attention to this 
issue. It actually gave one of our younger members a 
chance to mention that his 34 year old wife was 
dealing with breast cancer. These are all terrible 
diseases but they can be cured if caught in time. 
Looking around the room that night I knew of several 
people who have or are dealing with similar issues. I 
am sure there were some that I didn't know about. It 
can and will happen to anyone. Control your future as 
much as you can by doing what you know everyone 
else should do.

Take the time to listen to Ed's advice and if you would 
like to share any issues with us please know that we 
won't spread around any info unless you want us to do 
so. We can only do so much but we can be good 
friends and we can be their as a support group. We are 
family...

Email: execdirector@gcsanj.org



District IV Spring Meeting at Wildwood by Wendell Beakley

This years District IV Spring Meeting was 
held at Wildwood Golf Course. The host 
superintendent Jeff Staeger was busy 

enough before agreeing to host this meeting. 
Jeff is not only a newly elected District IV Director 
but also studying to become a certified golf 
course superintendent through
the GCSAA and working on a 
drainage and bulk head project at 
the course. But through all that 
Jeff had the course in great 
shape and the event was 
enjoyed by all that attended. The 
attendance included some of the 
GCSANJ board members such 
as the President Bill Murray,
Secretary Lance Rogers and 
Chapter Delegate for the 
GCSAA Jim McNally. It was 
nice to have Board Members 
attend the event.

The day started with a 
friendly face as there to greet and 
register everyone was the one 
and only Shaun Barry. Shaun was joined by the 
raffle twins, aka Kevin Driscoll and Phil O’Brien 
who were of course selling raffle tickets.

After registration everyone moved to the 
Conference room to enjoy the speaker Tom 
Grimac, CGCS speak on the importance of 
communication between superintendents, 
general managers, pro and greens committees.

After a wonderful lunch sponsored by 
Pocono Turf Supply Co/ Syngenta it was out to 
the golf course where the wind was howling with 
gusts up to 45 mph. As you know high wind and 
fast greens are a recipe for high scores. For 
example the low gross winner was 4.1

handicapper Tom Grimac, CGCS, with a score of 
89. Other prize winners included, low net winner 
Bob Prickett with 81, Long Drive John 
Carpinelli, closest to the pins were won by Dave 
Mitchell on 5th at 21 feet 1 inch and Doug 
Larson on the 16th at 30 feet.

 With the windy 

conditions, birdies 
were few and far 

between. In fact there were 
only four birdies for the day by 
Mark Peterson on 1st, Bob 
Prickett on the 10th, Doug 
Larson on the 13th and Dave 
Mitchell on the 15th. The 
birdies of course held up for 
Skins.

As always a meeting such as 
this is not possible without a 
confident superintendent with 
a good relationship with his 
general manger, pro and green 
committee etc. Thanks Jeff for 

all of your hard work - it clearly showed by the 
course condition and how successful the event 
was. Also with that in mind Jeff looks forward to 
hosting a state meeting in the future.

Last but certainly not least, a note of 
thanks goes out to the sponsors that helped 
make this meeting possible. The sponsors 
included Pocono Turf Supply Co., Syngenta, 
Plant Food Co., Lawn and Golf, Seeton Turf
Warehouse, Turf Equipment & Supply Co and
Turf Trade. The generous donations are greatly 
appreciated!

Wild
and

windy
at

Wildwood



The TURF
ESSENTIALS

syngenta

Comprehensive disease control starts 
with the essentials.

Embrace a new agronomic philosophy and take control 
of turf disease with The Turf Essentials'” from Syngenta. 
This group of proven combination fungicides features an 
array of active ingredients and multiple modes of action 
that allow you to create outstanding conditions efficiently 
and effectively.

Contact Lee Kozsey to learn more about Syngenta products. 
Phone: 215-796-0409 lee.kozsey@syngenta.com

GCSAA
Gold Partner

www.turfessentials.com

2009 Syngenta. Syngenta Professional Products, Greensboro, NC 27419. Important: 
Always read and follow label instructions before buying or using these products.
Concert, Daconil ULTREX, Headway, Instrata, SuperWeatherStik, The Turf Essentials, 
and the Syngenta logo are trademarks of a Syngenta Group Company.

SOD & SEED
East Coast

596 Pointers Auburn Road • Pilesgrove, NJ 08098
www.eastcoastsod.com

BENTGRASS SOD
Greens Height • Tee/Fairway Height

FESCUE
Fine • Blue/Fine • Tall

BLUEGRASS
Regular • Short-Cut

INSTALLATION AVAILABLE

CALL KEVIN DRISCOLL 
609-760-4099 cell 856-769-9555 office

Oceangro
5-5-0

Organic Granular Fertilizer 
With 2% Calcium & 2% Iron

low dust 
economical 
low burn potential 
now offered in blends

Produced by The Ocean County Utilities Authority 
732-269-4500 ex 8331 www.ocua.com

http://www.turfessentials.com
http://www.eastcoastsod
http://www.ocua.com


Rutgers
New Jersey Agricultural 
Experiment Station

Suppressing Earthworm Casting
James A. Murphy, Ph.D.

Extension Specialist in Turfgrass Management
Introduction

The last month of summer typically brings 
cooler weather and a steady increase in soil water 
reserves, which can ease irrigation demands and 
improve the vigor of golf course turfs. Unfortunate for 
some, these environmental conditions can also signal 
the return of very active earthworm casting.

Earthworms can be found throughout world; 
however, few people realize that many species of 
earthworms were introduced in many places around 
the globe including North America. Some research 
studies have evaluated the activity of earthworms 
introduced into forest ecosystems for potentially 
harmful effects.

Earthworms are typically active in the upper 
soil layer when the weather is cool and moist and some 
species will emerge from burrows to feed on surface 
organic matter. The organic matter and soil ingested 
by earthworms is mixed during digestion and then 
excreted as castings. Some earthworm species will 
cast within the soil and rarely present a problem on 
golf course turfs. However, other species cast on the 
surface. In some soils, earthworm castings make up as 
much as 50% of the soil aggregates. Earthworms will 
move deeper into the soil during dry periods but will 
emerge from the soil when burrows are flooded by 
rains.

Species that cast on the soil surface can deposit 
up to 1/4 inch of enriched topsoil per year. The 
beneficial effects of castings include improved 
nutrient availability, soil aeration, and drainage, 
breakdown of thatch, and stimulation of microbial 
activity. The negative effects of castings on golf course 
turfs include dulling of mowers and the smothering 
grass, which decreases uniformity and playability of 
turf. Earthworm castings are also ideal seedbeds for 
the germination of weed seeds. Earthworms are also a 
food source for moles, skunks and other animals that 
dig while foraging for earthworms.

Earthworm Species on Golf Courses
Our survey of earthworm species on seven golf 

courses in New Jersey and New York collected 1,514 
earthworms representing 8 species. Nearly one-half 
(48%) of the earthworms collected were the species,

Lumbricus terrestris, also known as the night crawler. 
This species is well known for creating deep, vertical 
burrows. These burrows are typically covered by 
middens (casts). Other earthworm species capable of 
casting at the soil surface were found in our survey but 
none represented more than 15% of the total 
population surveyed. Thus, Lumbricus terrestris is 
very likely the major earthworm species causing 
castings problems on golf courses in the NJ/NY 
metropolitan area.

Management Effects on Earthworm 
Casting

We have conducted management trials on two 
golf courses in the metropolitan area (Knollwood 
Country Club and Meadow Brook Hunt Club). These 
trials evaluated the effect of several management 
practices on casting activity including fertilizer type, 
liming, acidification with sulfur, sand topdressing, and 
the combination of sulfur application and sand 
topdressing. At the initiation of trials, earthworm 
casting was very active at Knollwood Country Club 
(KCC); whereas, casting had been a problem but was 
currently limited at Meadow Brook Hunt Club 
(MBHC).

We evaluated a number of fertilizers sources that 
included the general types of i) natural organic, ii) 
synthetic slowly available and iii) synthetic water 
soluble. Three fertilizer sources of each type were 
used in the trials. The fertilizer effect on casting 
appeared to be related to the initial level of casting at 
the trial site. At MBHC, where casting was initially 
very low, a fertilizer effect was not evident until the 
third season of the trial when organic fertilizers 
doubled the number of castings compared to either 
synthetic type of fertilizer. No consistent differences 
in casting among fertilizer types were found at KCC 
where casting was very active at the start of the trial. 
Thus, fertilizer type may be more important on sites 
were casting is not already high but there exists the 
potential for casting to increase (that is, earthworms 
are present but casting activity is low).

Continued on pg 19
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SynaTek
The Turf Solutions People

Manufacturer

and distributor 
of golf, turf and 

ornamental products
including: 

Liquid & Dry Fertilizer 
Grass Seed

SoilAmendments
Eroison Control

Hydroseeding

Our products keep
your business growing

888-408-5433 www.synateksolutions.com Souderton, PA

Totally Integrated 
Irrigation Solutions 

RESERVOIR TO ROTORS

RAIN BIRD
ATLANTIC IRRIGATION SPECIALTIES, INC.

Full Service Irrigation Supplier to the Golf Industry

Huge Inventory of Products Readily Available for Rapid Delivery-

Dedicated Service Technicians On-Call

New Jersey Locations 
Springfield - 973-379-9314 

Wayne- 973-628-0203 
Farmingdale- 1-877-420-8873 

Berlin -856-767-1231
Dedicated to Quality and Service since 1976

DOWNES TREE SERVICE, INC.
WOODCLIFF LAKE, HAWTHORNE 

NEW JERSEY

We are a full service tree company specializing in Golf Course 
enhancement. Our expertise ranges from plant health care, tree removal and 

pruning to tub-grinding, roll-off container service and mulch installation.

Since inception in 1983, Downes has focused on the care and maintenance 
of commercial and residential properties.

(201)573-9209 • (973)238-9800 
FAX (973)238-0222

ENGINEERING & ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES
LANGAN

Langan provides expert engineering services to 
golf clubs, including:

• Pump house design and permitting

• Water allocation permits

• Pond dredging permits

• Stream restoration design

• Drainage studies and design

Technical Excellence 
Practical Experience 
Client Responsiveness

www.langan.com

Contact:
Brian Blum, CPG, Associate 

201.398.4538

http://www.langan.com
www.synateksolutions.com


Rutgers Turfgrass Research Field Days 2009
Rutgers continues to impress the industry with their 

turfgrass program and also their field days. In a year 
when at least one major university cancelled their 

traditional field day, Rutgers had near record attendance at 
both their Golf & Fine Turf day and also their Lawn,
Landscape and Sports field day. The total for both days was 
725 people. Several of these attendees were at both days but 
it still is an impressive number especially when you 
consider that these were the two hottest days of the summer 
up until that time. There were lots of things to be done back 
at the courses but everyone still chose to attend.

The Golf Day had 347 people. They came from Canada and 
17 states and many of them were superintendents and 
assistants. The Long Island superintendent association once 
again chartered a bus for 15 of their members to attend and 
there were 27 people from Canada. NJ had almost 200 
people in attendance. PA had 51 people and NY had 35. It 
shows how broad an appeal this field day has within our 
industry. As usual they got to see what they were looking 
for and everyone had an opportunity to learn something at 
every stop.

Congratulations to everyone involved with these days. Your 
hard work really showed. Thanks also to every association, 
company and person who donated money, product or time 
to help put this on. In that large group is the GCSANJ and 
their continuing and unwavering help and support has been 
priceless.

RALPH McGILLAN
Excavating Contractor

Specializing in Lakes & Ponds
Over 40 years experience building new ponds, 

enlarging & redesigning existing ponds.

Can get all DEP permits

609-655-2281
Fax 732-446-1177

24 Conover Road, Millstone Twp, NJ 08535

PARTAC
GOLF COURSE

TOP-DRESSINGS
America's Premium

HEAT TREATED Top-Dressings

800-247-2326
www.PARTAC.com Fax 908-637-8421

Depend on Harrell’s for the latest technology and innovation.
The Newest Advance in Wetting Agents.

Fleet Soil Penetrant 
Fleet -
• HydrotecH-A novel 

surfactant technology
• Increases water infiltration
• Promotes firm, fast putting 

surfaces
• Deep, uniform soil moisture 

distribution
• Increases soil oxygen content
• Improves turf color and quality

Symphony

 water retainer 

Symphony-
• HydrOtecH- New generation 

moisture control technology
• Increases moisture retention
• Reduces drought stress
• Reduces the direct cause of 

water repellency
• Promotes uniform soil 

moisture distribution
• Increases turfgrass quality

POLYON
The Technology Leader!

Polyon -
• Consistent, long-lasting 

and steady feeding
• Temperature-controlled, with no surge 

growth no nutrient lock-off
• Minimizes leaching and runoff
• Less time and money spent fertilizing

When you want the best for your course, ask for the 
best fertilizer: polymer-coated, controlled-release 
POLYON - Fertilizers For The Future.

www.harrells.com

Josh Kopera
201-213-8693 
jkopera@harrells.com 

North Jersey

Alfie Gardiner 
267-784-4407

agardiner@harrells.com 
Central & South Jersey

Eric Stern
516.659.3320 

estern@harrells.com 
Central & South Jersey

Harrell’s
Professional Fertilizer Solutions

http://www.PARTAC.com
http://www.harrells.com


THANK YOU TO OUR 
SPONSORS...COULDN'T DO IT
WITHOUT YOUR SUPPORT!



Can Your Greens Stand Up to the Pressure?

The Triple Foliar Summer Stress Program

Upright, Turgid Turf for Faster Greens!

Heat and traffic can devastate your turf during Tournament events.
Prepare your turf with this outstanding liquid program from Plant Food. 
Have great color without excessive growth.
Improve cell wall structure (turgidity) and increase drought resistance.

Plant Food Company’s Triple Foliar Summer Stress Program
Rate per 

1,000 
sq. ft.

Gallons
per

Acre
18-3-4 Super MK Green with Micros & VAM 6.0 oz 2.04 Gal
12 Iron, 12-0-0, 6% Iron, 2% Manganese, .25% Mg 2.0 oz .68 Gal
Flo Thru Plus 2.0 oz .68 Gal
Phosphite 30, 0-30-27 1.5 oz .51 Gal
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How to Use
Apply every 7 days as a single tank mix.
Fill spray tank % full with water before adding products.
Tank Mix Compatible with many growth regulators and fungicides.

What these Products do
18-3-4 Super MK Green with Micros & VAM: Contains foliar acting primary nutrients that generate responsive 
turf. Vitamin and Amino Acid Matrix (VAM) for improved stress tolerance
12 Iron, 6% Iron, 2% Mn, .25% Mg: Outstanding iron and manganese foliar micronutrients that provide 
consistent, even green turf... .FAST
Flo Thru™ 2403 Plus Penetrant: Breaks water tension; eliminates “water channeling”; and ensures that this liquid 
drench evenly penetrates the soil profile.
Phosphite 30, 0-30-27: Systemic potassium and phosphite combination that provides healthier turf under stress 
conditions. Contains 7.03 lbs. potassium phosphite per gallon

PLANT
FOOD
COMPANY, INC.
The Liquid Fertilizer Experts

Dick Neufeld 973-945-6318
Brad Simpkins 609-709-2150
Tom Weinert 914-262-0111
Customer Service 800-562-1291

www.plantfoodco.com

http://www.plantfoodco.com


Suppressing Earthworm Casting
James A. Murphy, Ph.D.

Extension Specialist in Turfgrass Management Continued from page 12

Liming produced a very small increase in 
castings in the trial at MBHC but the increase was so 
small that it probably would not be detectable by a 
superintendent or golfer. Liming had no effect on 
casting at KCC where casting was already very active. 
Thus, stimulation of casting may be more likely with 
the use of organic fertilizer than liming.

Not surprisingly, topdressing had no effect on 
casting at MBHC where casting activity was already 
very low. However, earthworm casting was reduced 
by as much as 50% after three seasons of topdressing 
at KCC where casting was very active.

Applications of elemental sulfur produced the 
most rapid and dramatic effect of all treatments, 
reducing earthworm casting within the first season of 
application at both golf courses. Reduced casting 
from sulfur application was observed throughout all 
years of both trials and was as great as 97% compared 
to untreated plots. Unfortunately, the potential to 
scorch (or burn) turf is the major concern with 
applications of elemental sulfur (elemental sulfur is a 
strong acidifying soil amendment). As result, we 
initiated trials to identify the maximum rate of sulfur 
that can be applied without risk of scorching the turf. 
Although still preliminary, we have applied up to 3 
pounds elemental sulfur (90% S) per 1000 square feet 
in a single application during spring or late summer 
without damaging fairway turf. It is important to 
mention that we have used either a dispersible micro­
granular or wettable powder formulation of elemental 
sulfur in our trials. We have purposely avoided using a 
product formulated as large sulfur granules, which will 
concentrate too much sulfur in one spot and very likely 
scorch (burn) the low-cut turf around those large 
granules. Scorch from excess elemental sulfur is slow 
to develop and takes a while to dissipate, so you want 
to avoid it.

We have noted an interesting side effect 
observed in some of the sulfur trials; there was a 
population shift of the mixed-species fairway turf after 
elemental sulfur application. Creeping bentgrass 
population increased from 60% on non-sulfur plots to 
77 and 83% on plots treated with elemental sulfur at

4.5 and 9.0 pounds per 1000 square feet, respectively, 
in the trial at KCC. In a trial conducted at Forest Hill 
Field Club, elemental sulfur applied at 9 pounds per 
1000 square feet in March reduced the annual 
bluegrass population decreased from 51% to 20% by

Accordingly, we are interested in speaking 
with superintendents that may have fairway sites 
suitable for further evaluations of elemental sulfur 
application. We are seeking trial areas of 
approximately 75- by 75-feet that would be reasonably 
uniform in soil type and exposure. A reasonably 
uniform distribution of turf species and/or moderate to 
intense earthworm casting would also be desirable for 
our studies. Please contact Jim Murphy at 
murphy@aesop.rutgers.edu or 732-921-1683 if you 
are interested in discussing an elemental sulfur trial at 
your golf course.

Frank Tichenor (superintendent) surveys turf damaged 
by earthworm casting on a fairway at Forest Hill Field 
Club in Bloomfield, NJ (December 2007)

Earthworm middens (casts) smothering turf on a mixed-
species (Poa annua and perennial ryegrass) fairway at 
Forest Hill Field Club, Bloomfield NJ (December 2017)



Join Us for the 2009 Crystal Conference
Register online @ www.gcsanj.com

Black Bear Golf Course 
Franklin, New Jersey 
Signature Hole # 7

www.gcsanj.org


2009 Crystal Conference and Golf Classic
Crystal Springs Resort 

November 10, 11, 2009
PROGRAM SCHEDULE

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 10, 2009 • BLACK BEAR GOLF CLUB

6th Annual Golf Classic Scramble at BLACK Bear GOLF CLUB Co-Sponsored by Plant Food Company
7:30 - 8:30 AM Registration & Breakfast

8:30 - 10:30 AM Core Education Session: “Don’t Get Caught Exposing Yourself..toPesticides!”
Patricia Hastings, Rutgers University

11:00 AM Shotgun Golf at Black Bear
Lunch provided at the turn

4:30 - 6:30 PM Cocktail Reception Co-Sponsored by Seeton Turf Warehouse at BlaCk Bear Grille
Golf Awards sponsored by Grass Roots

Shuttle Service 
will be provided 

to and from Minerals Hotel

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 11, 2009 • MINERALS HOTEL

7:00 AM - 8:00 AM Registration: Minerals Main Lobby and

Continental Breakfast: Sports Court

8:00 AM - 4:45 PM Education Sessions: DIAMOND BALLROOM

8:00-9:00 AM Geunhwa Jung, University of Massachusetts

“Pros and Cons of Plant Growth Regulators on Dollar Spot Control and Fungicide Resistance” 

9:00-10:00 AM Dr. Bingru Huang, Rutgers University

“Bentgrass Green Summer Decline: Causes and Cures”

10:00-10:30 AM Break with Vendors -Sports Court
10:30-11:45AM Frank Rossi, Cornell University

“Mowing Management of Putting Greens: It’s More Than Height of Cut!”

11:45-12:15 PM GCSANJ Annual Meeting

12:15 1:00 PM Lunch: Sports Court

1:00 - 2:15 PM Frank Rossi, Cornell University

“More with Less! What we are Learning about Reducing Chemical use on Golf Courses”

2:15- 3:00 PM                     Ray Liotti, Maser Consulting

“Environmental Regulations that Effect Golf Course Development and Operations”

3:00 - 3:30PM                        Break with Vendors: Sports Court 
3:30 - 4:00 PM                        Brad Butler, D. C., Chiropractor

“Control Your Time, Control YourStress”

4:00 - 4:45 PM Scott Anderson, Huntingdon Valley Golf Course

“Down and Brown”

4:45 PM                                   Adjourn

5:00 PM — 6:00 PM Informal Cocktail Hour at Kites sponsored by GRASS ROOTS

GCSAA Education Points and 
NJ & NY Pesticide Credits 

will be available.
Check website for updates: 

www.gcsanj.org

http://www.gcsanj.org


Pavelec Brothers Golf Course Construction, Inc. 

Pond Construction
Bridge Work

Walls

Renovations 
New Construction 

Irrigation

Asphalt Paths & Lots
Paving Stones

973-667-1643 www.pavelecbrothers.com

Glenmoore, Pennsylvania 
P: 610.942.3809 F: 610.942-9556

www.gelcogolf.com
Renown golf course irrigation, renovation, 

construction and award-winning service through­
out New England and the tri-state areas

TODE
The Artistry of Landscape

Landscape Design and Construction 
Custom Landscape Masonry 

Drainage, Excavating,Grading 
Enhancements

Plantings and Bed Maintenance

201.652.1524

www.todelandscape.com

http://www.gelcogolf.com
http://www.todelandscape.com
www.pavelecbrothers.com


New Jersey Chapter

GCSAA
Golf Course Superintendents Association of New Jersey

25 US Highway 46 West • Wayne, NJ 07470 
Ph: (973) 812-0710 • Fax: (973) 812-6529

execdirector@gcsanj.org www.gcsanj.org

ATTENDEE registration
2009 Crystal Conference • November 10-11, 2009 • Use ONE Form for Each Attendee.

Name: ____________________________________________________________ Date_________________________

Club: __________________________________________________________________________________________

Address: ______________________________________________________________________________________

City: _____________________________________________State __________ Zip___________________________

Phone: _______________________________________________________________________________________

Email (to confirm): ____________________________________________________________________________

FULL PACKAGE (Per Person) includes:
• Tuesday, Nov 10, 2009: At Black Bear GC: Breakfast & AM Core Session. Golf Scramble with Lunch at

turn. Awards and Cocktail Reception. One (1) Tues Room Night at Minerals
(Value $125).

• Wednesday, Nov 11, 2009: At Minerals Hotel: AM & PM Education Sessions. Continental Breakfast, Lunch,
Trade Show, Informal Cocktail Reception at end of day.

ATTENDEE PACKAGES EARLY BIRD REG REG AFTER 10/28 AMOUNT DUE:
2 Day FULL PACKAGE
with Hotel (Best Value!)

EARLY BIRD before 10/28/09

$250 X =

REGISTRATION after 10/28/09

$325 X =

AMOUNT DUE

$

2 Day FULL Package 
with No Hotel:

EARLY BIRD before 10/28/09

$175 X =

REGISTRATION after 10/28/09

$225 X =

AMOUNT DUE

$

Tuesday Only
(Education/Golf) 11/10/09

EARLY BIRD before 10/28/09

$100 X =

REGISTRATION after 10/28/09

$125 X =

AMOUNT DUE

$

Wednesday Only
(Education/Golf) 11/11/09

EARLY BIRD before 10/28/09

$100 X =

REGISTRATION after 10/28/09

$125 X =

AMOUNT DUE

$

GOLF:  YES, We'll Play Scramble Golf (List your foursome)  NO Golf.

1.  
2.  
3.  
4.  

PAYMENT: O Check O Visa O MasterCard O AMEX O PO/Voucher #___________

Name on Card_____________________________________________________________

Card Num ber____  ____  ____  ____ | ____  ____  ____  ____  |____  ____  ____  ____  |____  ____  ____  ____

Expiration Date (month/year) ____  ____ | ____  ____  ____  ____  3 Digit Card Security Code____  ____  ____

Billing Address_________________________________________________________________________________

Zip Code______________________________________________

Signature_____________________________________________________________________________

Make Check Payable to GCSANJ and Mail to: GCSANJ, 25 US Highway 46 West, Wayne, NJ 07470-6801

2009 ATTENDEE Registration Form

• Golf Tournament is
Co-sponsored by
Plant Food COMPANY 
Awards for Golf Tournament 
Sponsered by GRASS ROOTS 

• Cocktail Hour after Golf is 
Co-Sponsored by

SEETON TURF WAREHOUSE

www.gcsanj.org


GCSAA
New Jersey Chapter

Golf Course Superintendents Association of New Jersey
25 US Highway 46 West • Wayne, NJ 07470 
Ph: (973) 812-0710 • Fax: (973) 812-6529

execdirector@gcsanj.org www.gcsanj.org 

VENDOR REGISTRATION 2009 Crystal Conference • November 10-11, 2009

Affiliation: __________________________________________________________________________________________

Representative #1: ___________________________________________________________________________________

Rep # 2:______________________________________________Rep # 3:_______________________________________

Address: ___________________________________________________________________________________________

City: ______________________________________________________ State ___________Zip____________________

Phone: ___________________________________________________________________________________________

Email (to confirm): ________________________________________________________________________________

FULL PACKAGE for One (1) Representative Includes:
• Tuesday, Nov 10, 2009: AM Core Session. Golf Scramble at Black Bear GC. Hole sponsor Sign. Lunch at turn.

Awards & Cocktail Reception. One (1) Hotel Rm Tuesday Night at Minerals Hotel (Value $125).
• Weds, Nov 11, 2009: Educational seminars. Continental Breakfast and Lunch. All day Trade Show: Table top

display in Sports Court where Food functions are held. Informal Cocktail Reception.

VENDOR PACKAGES EARLY BIRD REG REG AFTER 10/28/09 AMOUNT DUE:
2 DAY FULL PACKAGE
with Hotel (Best Value!)

EARLY BIRD before 10/28/09

$500 X _____  (How Many?) =

REGISTRATION after 10/28/09

$600 X (How Many?) =

AMOUNT DUE

$

ADDL REP: 2 Day FULL
PACKAGE with Hotel

EARLY BIRD before 10/28/09

$250 X _____  (How Many?) =

REGISTRATION after 10/28/09

$325 X (How Many?) =

AMOUNT DUE

$

ADDL REP: 2 Day FULL
Package with No Hotel

EARLY BIRD before 10/28/09

$175 X _____  (How Many?) =

REGISTRATION after 10/28/09

$250 X (How Many?) =

AMOUNT DUE

$

ADDL REP: Tuesday Only
(Education/Golf) 11/10/09

EARLY BIRD before 10/28/09

$100 X _____  (How Many?) =

REGISTRATION after 10/28/09

$125 X (How Many?) =

AMOUNT DUE

$

ADDL REP: Weds Only 
(Education/Golf) 11/11/09

EARLY BIRD before 10/28/09

$100 X _____  (How Many?) =

REGISTRATION after 10/28/09

$125 X (How Many?) =

AMOUNT DUE

$

SPONSOR PACKAGES: Put X or checkmark by your choice
 Break Sponsor @ $250  Breakfast Sponsor @ $250 TOTAL DUE

 Lunch Sponsor @ $500  Education Sponsor @ $500 $_________________

 Golf Co-Sponsor @ $1000  Cocktail Reception Co-Sponsor @ $1500

GOLF:  YES, Golf Scramble (List your foursome)  NO Golf
1.  3.________________
2.  4.________________
PAYMENT:  Check Visa  MasterCard  AMEX PO/Voucher #________________________

Name on Card________________________________________________________________________________

Card Number ____  ____  ____  ____ | ____  ____  ____  ____  |____  ____  ____  ____  |____  ____  ____ ____

Expiration Date (month/year) ____  ____ | ____  ____  ____  ____  3 Digit Card Security Code ____  ____  ____

Billing Address__________________________________________________________Zip___________________

Signature____________________________________________________________________________________

Make Check Payable to GCSANJ and Mail to: GCSANJ, 25 US Highway 46 West, Wayne, NJ 07470-6801
Fax Form with Credit Card info or Register Online @ www.gcsanj.org

2009 VENDOR Registration Form

• Golf Tournament is 
Co-Sponsored by

PLANT FOOD COMPANY
Awards for Golf Tournament 

is Sponsored by
GRASS ROOTS

Cocktail Reception after Golf
         is co-sponsored by           SEETON TURF

http://www.gcsanj.org
http://www.gcsanj.org


Trump National Golf Club Bedminster Gains National Support
by Shaun Barry

July was another big month for golf in NJ. From 
July 20-25, Trump National was the host of two 
national events. The USGA considered the quality 

of the two courses as well as all of their first class 
facilities before they submitted their request to the 
Trump organization. They liked the idea of having the 
boys and girls play the US Junior Amateur and the 
Girls Junior Amateur at one site. Their request was 
granted and the USGA has never had a better location 
for these events and at the same time history was made 
with this decision.

I recently spoke to Tom Pepe about the tournament 
and his experience as a host. He is Director of 
Grounds for both courses and all of the grounds which 
are quite extensive. He immediately gave credit to 
Greg Eisner (Old) and Rob Wagner (New) and their 
assistants Nate Spence (Old) and Eric Kelley (New) 
for the wonderful conditions that the kids experienced 
and the members have on a daily basis.

It was quite an undertaking. There were 312 players. 
Play alternated from course to course. If the boys 
played the Old then the next day they played the New. 
Each course required special attention according to the 
group playing that day. As the tournament moved to 
match play and the field got smaller the play then 
moved to the New Course.

It was here where the final matches were played and 
Mr Trump surprised everyone and helicoptered in to 
be a spectator. The quality of play was amazing and I 
would think even he was impressed. As Tom said 
these kids played like men and women and not boys 
and girls.

Tom also wanted to discuss a donation he will make to 
the GCSANJ Foundation. In addition to his usual crew 
he had 41 volunteers show-up and join his greens staff. 
To support them there were several affiliates who 
donated some “hard to come by funds” because they 
knew it would help Tom. From those donations Trump 
National is writing a check for $2,300. Tom does say 
that even though they are writing the check the money 
is on the behalf of all of the following companies. 
They are not listed in any special order.

• Trump National
• Grass Roots
• Pocono Turf
• Syngenta
• Wilfred MacDonald
• Harrell's
• United Rentals
• Bayer
• Plant Food
• Atlantic Irrigation
• SePro

Congratulations on a great job Tom and thanks 
for thinking of the GCSANJ and its foundation.

2009 GREEN EXPO
Take Three Days to 

Enhance Your Business
NJTA 40th Anniversary Kickoff

• Well Informed Speakers 
• Exciting Trade Show

• Pesticide Credits
• Networking & Fun

Everyone in
Turf Industry Invited

December 8-10, 2009 
TAJ MAHAL, Atlantic City NJ



OUR RELATIONSHIP WITH BERGEN COUNTY, NJ BEGAN IN 1998...
When Robert McNeil, Golf Architect was hired by 
the Bergen County Department of Parks to develop a 
Comprehensive Enhancement Plan for each of the 
County’s four Municipal Golf Courses. “The Plan” for 
Bergen County started out as a big idea that would bring 
the County to the next level of Municipal Golf.
The Results - 3 new courses which include several new
holes, over 160 new tees and more than 150 new bunkers. The renovations also 
included new cart paths, irrigation and drainage systems and national 
recognition as Golf Inc.’s Best Renovation in the Country runner-up Award in 
2004. Robert’s strategy with each golf course is to deliver a challenging and 
memorable experience for players of all levels and he takes that goal seriously.
To learn more about how the services and experience of Robert McNeil and 
The Northeast Golf Company can help your Club realize it’s vision for the future, 
call our office at 401-667-4994. We welcome the call and a new relationship.

broad VISION
CAREFUL

THOUGHT
HANDCRAFTED

DESIGN

Robert McNeil can be reached on 401.667.4994 • email: design@northeastgolfcompany.com 
To learn more about our work go to http://www.northeastgolfcompany.com

Wm. Stothoff
COMPANY, INC. 

Wells & Pumps

Celebrating our 124thYear
► Family owned and operated by 6 generations of 
Stothoff

► Dedicated to providing superior solutions
► State-of-the-art equipment
► 24 hour service, 7 days a week

Our goal is to provide the best and most 
reliable well and pump solutions from 
the industries premier manufacturers.

Let our 124 years of well drilling 
and servicing experience work for you.

Contact us at 908-782-2717 or 
visit us on the web for a detailed listing 

of our services 
www.wmstothoffco.com

110 River Road 
Flemington, NJ 08822

908-782-2717

Seeton Turf
• Warehouse, LLC •

Turf & Horticultural Professionals Source for Superior Products 
Fungicides, Herbicides, Insecticides, Seed Fertilizers

Pennsylvania & New Jersey Locations
Mount Laurel, NJ 
25 Roland Avenue 

Mount Laurel, NJ 08054 
Phone: (856) 273. 5939 

Fax: (856) 273.0998 
Lance Seeton (609) 471.6797 

Golf Course Representatives: 
Brian Gjelsvik (973) 670.7139 

Jeremy Hreben (856) 630.0213

Egg Harbor, NJ 
1617 Mays Landing Road 

Egg Harbor Township, NJ 08234 
Phone: (609) 653.6900 

Fax: (609) 926.4531 
Manager:

Bill Cimochowski 
Golf Course Representative: 

Mike Miller (609) 703.5303

Huntingdon Valley, PA 
3983 Mann Road 

Huntingdon Valley, PA 19006
Phone: (215) 355.5655 

Fax: (215) 354.0406 
Golf Course Representatives: 
Jim Morgan (215) 327.0641 
Steve Rudich (610) 349.9519 

Mike Linkewich (267) 688.8900

www.wmstothoffco.com
http://www.northeastgolfcompany.com


Insignia
FUNGICIDE

You've got enough to worry about But Insignia® fungicide can give you 
up to 28 worry-free days — at least when it comes to preventing summer 
patch, take-all patch and bentgrass root dysfunction. Just apply Insignia 
at a soil temperature of 65 degrees, and don't worry!

For more information, contact Ted Huhn at
theodore.huhn@basf.com or (443) 206-1095.
betterturf.com

BASF
The Chemical Company

Always read and follow label directions.
Insignia is a registered trademark of BASF © 2009 BASF Corporation All rights reserved.

betterturf.com


THOMAS PEPE, 
DIRECTOR OF GROUNDS



GCSANJ Member news
Forsgate Welcomes All

We have all heard the term of “Going Above 
and Beyond.” I think Tom Saunders, Dave 
Morrow and Forsgate are at the top of the list 

of people and places that 
have done so. In 2009 
alone Tom & Dave have 
allowed Forsgate to be a 
host for 5 different Bob 
Leslie Cup and Terry 
Stanley Cup matches.

Fran & Joe Owsik 
played Jeremy Hreben 
& Joe Elias. Bill 
Murray & Wendell 
Beakley played Paul

Brandon & Ken Mathis. Rick Krok & John
Farkas played Paul Brandon & Tom Tucci.
Stephen Kay & Clark Weld played Shaun 
Barry & Dave Pease. Jim Cross & Dennis 
DeSanctis Sr. were scheduled to play Eric 
Carlson & Rich Fodor but bad weather 
interfered.

This has been going on for years. The 2007 & 
2008 Bob Leslie Cup finals were played here 
along with many other matches. I think Paul 
Brandon has played here about 5 times in the 
last 6 years. Every guest has been treated like 
a member and Tom & Dave feel like it is an 
honor to be hosts for such great tournaments.

Tom, please say thanks to Dave and to 
Forsgate. Theirs and your generosity needs to 
be noted and you are in my personal “Hall of 
Fame.”

Tom Saunders

Rock Spring Club...site of the 
US State Open 2009.

Bill Murray presents Michael Campbell, 
Superintendent, with plaque.





If You Are Looking at a Walking Greens Mower... 
Start from the Ground Up.

Jacobsen Walking Greens Mowers 
now feature Classic XP Reels  

with Advanced Relief Technology.™

Experience The Eclipse

The Jacobsen® Eclipse™ 100 Series provides the ultimate combination 
of cutting performance and greater control, A combination that is tough 
to beat. From Classic XP™ Keels with Advanced Relief Technology™, 
Legendary™ Bedknives, Rollers, and MAGKnife™ to Turf Groomers 
and Verticutters, our line of walking greens mowers feature a complete 
Greens Management System and the best quality-of-cut on the 
market. Additionally, the Eclipse 100 Series includes industry-exclusive 
technology such as independent adjustable ground speed, reel speed, 
FOC and weight balance, and the latest in hybrid or battery drives. These 
walking greens mowers provide superior results day in and day out that 
cannot be imitated. Experience the Jacobsen difference today.

Check out the sensation that is 
sweeping the market! 

Demonstrate one today and see the 
difference!

Lawn and Golf
supply co, inc.

For more information about Jacobsen walking greens 
mowers call 1.888.922.turf or visit www.jacobsen.com Jacobsen

A Textron Company

When Performance Matters.PGA TEXTRON FINANCIAL
Golf Equipment Finance

The Official Turf Equipment Supplier to The PGA of America and The Exclusive Turf Equipment Supplier to PGA Golf Properties 
January 2009, Jacobsen, A Textron Company.

http://www.jacobsen.com


“Willet Wilt”is Back!
Speeding Up Play

In an effort to speed up play on the golf 
course and, therefore, produce a round of 
golf that is more fun to play, Willet has 

come up with some rather innovative ideas.

The three different flag colors being used for 
the last couple of years do not go far enough. 
The colors now only indicate whether the pin 
position is in the front, middle, or back of the 
green. Willet suggests you also put a large L, 
C, or R on the flag so you will know whether 
the pin is located on the left, center, or 
right of the green.

Once you do get to the green, there will 
now be one of the three different 
colored flag poles. This would be 
according to the stimp meter reading of 
the speed of the green for that day. If 
the green is slow, the pole would be 
red; if they’re fast, it would be green; 
and they’re right in the middle, the flag 
pole would be yellow.

Play can be speeded up by reducing the time 
spent trying to decide what club to use. The 
number of golf clubs allowed would be reduced 
from 14 to three. You get to have a wood, an 
iron, and a putter.

The golfers will only be allowed to have 
between three and six golf balls when playing 
a round of golf, depending on the difficulty of 
the golf course. Once a player has lost the 
allotted number of golf balls, the round will be 
considered over.

The next thing to be implemented will be 
borrowed from football. It seems that the golfer 
wants to know at all times how far he or she is 
away from the center of the green. We now have 
yardage markers in various forms on and around 
the fairways. The need for this will no longer be 
necessary. Willet Wilt recommends that all 
fairways be marked just like the football field -­
markings will be placed down the center of the 
fairway in ten yard increments with each yard 

marked out in between. In this 
way, the golfers will know exactly 
how far they are from the center 
of the green at all times.

Now we will borrow from the NBA 
24-second shot clock. The 
golfers will have 24 seconds to 
complete all the necessary putts 
in order to get the ball into the

cup. If the shot clock (soon to be called the “putt 
clock”) will go off, and he or she will be penalized 
one stroke.

Willet is now seeking courses to volunteer to 
initiate these innovative methods of shortening 
the time it takes to play a round of golf. All 
interested parties should call Willet Wilt’s agent, 
Ken Kubik, ASAP.

Great 
Ideas 

to help 
your 

game!

Editor's Note: This column was written by Ken Kubik of Grass Roots, and published in the Greenerside 
Spring 1992, along with USGA Journal, and other GC Association newsletters across the nation over the 

course of 13 years. We are delighted to share this wisdom with you.



2009 GCSANJ Scholarship Winners!

Congratulations you did it!

Congratulations to all of the students who sent in applications for our scholarships. 
We had 17 applications and we were not able to give a scholarship to all of the 
applicants. The scholarship committee graded them according to a set formula and 
rankings were established. The Foundation gave 11 scholarships totaling $10,000. 
That is the highest amount in our history. Even with 11 scholarships, we had to 
disappoint several very talented students and that is not an easy thing to do. We hope 
those that won will celebrate their hard work, and those that were not successful this 
year, we hope will preserve and keep doing well in school and try again next year.

Here are our winners in alphabetical order:

Alison Ceplo (GCSANJ Scholarship)
Corinne Finamore (The President's Scholarsip Award) 
Ashley Fredette (GCSANJ Scholarship)
Joseph Guanill (The John Farrell Scholarship) 
Samuel Juliano (The Ed Casey Award)
Patrick Kennedy (GCSANJ Scholarship)
Marc Kunesch (The John Anderson Scholarship) 
David Rickert (GCSANJ Scholarship)
Philip Rudich (GCSANJ Scholarship)
Bethany Staeger (gcsanj Scholarship)
Allen Thompson (GCSANJ Scholarship)



Have experience. Will travel.

If you're looking for some help on your course, consider 
the Stores-on-Wheels. We can deliver agronomic 
expertise, top brands and more straight to your course. 
Call us at 1 -800-321-5325. We can help with whatever 
job you have in mind. www.JohnDeere.com/golf

GCSAA
PLATINUM PARTNER

John Deere
GOLF

Aquatrols

Revolution
Aquatrols

LeafShield
Anti-Transpirant

Protect your turf 
from the elements.

Two applications of Revolution prior to snowfall helps balance air to 

water ratios in the soil, promoting drainage of excess moisture to 

minimize turf damage caused by suffocation.

LeafShield anti-transpirant dries to a thin flexible layer, providing safe 
and effective protection against foliar moisture loss caused by winter 

winds.

Kevin Collins
Northeast Territory Manager 
(609) 841-2077 
kevin.collins@aquatrols.com

Aquatrols
(800) 257-7797
www.aquatrols.com

http://www.JohnDeere.com/golf
http://www.aquatrols.com


From the Back Tees
OPINION

Reprinted from July 2009 Golfdom Magazine

When I hear about the 
waning attendance 
and participation at 
chapter meetings and 
industry events, I get 
concerned about the

camaraderie and vitality of our associations. 
Members also don’t hang around after meet­
ings, shoot the bull or go out to dinner to­
gether like before. It’s too bad — I think golf 

course superintendents deserve more regular 
nights out together.

I know it’s tough to balance work and fam­
ily, and I know that family comes first. But ev­
eryone, including spouses, needs more personal 
down time to relax. So having a night out once 
in awhile shouldn’t be a guilt trip for anyone.

We find ourselves in a multi-tasking, 
media-blitzed information age. Folks need to 
have some time and space for themselves. Kids 
don’t stick around forever and once you find 
yourself in an empty nest, it would be nice to 
have a network of friends and activities.

My wife and I only have one child — our 
daughter Jennifer. But we did all the stuff 
parents do, like providing transportation 
to baton, dance and piano lessons as well as 
YMCA Indian Princesses and Rifle Corps 
in high school band. We attended recitals, 
parades and every Friday night football game 
for four years. You know the drill if you are a 

supportive parent.
Good times. Good fun. Excitement in 

competitions. But there was this other thing 
I also had going. I was involved with my local 
superintendents’ chapter, and almost once 
each month, with a few exceptions like the 
GCSAA conference or Florida Turfgrass Con­
ference, we had chapter meetings. Even those 

were opportunities to get away from the daily 
routine and be exposed to new people, experi­
ences and ideas to energize the mind.

You know the monthly agenda— busi­
ness meeting, education, lunch and golf. 
Sometimes after golf a few of us would go out 
to dinner and wait out the rush-hour traffic.
It was time to just be with friends and peers. 
We’d have some shop talk, sports talk, a few 
beers and a few laughs.

Boys’ and Girls’ 
Nights Out
BY JOEL JACKSON

Nowadays, I seldom see folks hanging out 
after meetings. I hear about a few foursomes 
around the state that play on Friday after­

noons rotating among their courses to talk 
about work and their golf games.

I know times are always changing, but I see 
kids so over scheduled with activities that Mom 
and Dad or the kids have little time for just 
simple fun and relaxation, and I don’t mean 
video games. Get outside and explore. Learn 
how to find which way is north without a GPS.

It’s not selfish for parents to have their own 
rime or hobbies to pursue, even if it’s to be 
alone in a boat or on a pier fishing or golfing 
with pals or a book club meeting. I think it’s 
healthy for mom and dad to get away for a 
break now and then.

When I was a kid, we used to play a lot of 
pickup games of touch football, cork ball, flies 
and grounders, tag, hide and seek— all in the 
yard or side street. We didn’t have to have travel 
teams going to other cities or now even other 
states to compete and have fun. That takes rime 
and money, and time isn’t something you can 
save up. If play dates are so good for Junior and 
Sissy then what about for Mom and Dad?

Lord knows kids will get enough regimen­
tation in school, and hopefully in service for 
their country and the business world. Mom 
and Dad have had that same regimentation, 
now they deserve a little rime to goof around 
doing what they like to do.

Just remember if you do get to enjoy some 
more “Boys’ or Girls’ Days or Nights Out,” 
play responsibly and look both ways before 
crossing the street.

Joel Jackson, CGCS, retired from Disney’s golf 
division in 1997 and is director of communica­
tions for the Florida GCSA.

IT’S NOT SELFISH

FOR PARENTS

TO HAVE THEIR OWN

TIME OR HOBBIES

TO PURSUE



Who is this man?

I'M NOT CARL 
SPACKLER

DON'
T LET THE 

HAIR FOOL YOU

Send an email to: execdirector@gcsanj.org



Moving Ahead To Serve You Better
TORO

.................
A Toro Partner

YOUR FRIENDS AT...

TURF
EQUIPMENT
AND SUPPLY COMPANY

888-384-8676 www.turf-equipment.com

Call today for a free DryJect demonstration.

A NEW SERVICE TO
SAVE YOU TIME AND MONEY
We'll aerate, topdress and amend in one pass.

DryJect® is a revolutionary service which, when added
to your maintenance program, can reduce the need for
core aerification and greatly amplify its benefits. DryJect's 
high-speed, water-based injection system blasts aeration 
holes through the root zone while simultaneously filling
with large amounts of amendment (up to 8 cubic yards
per acre). An independent DryJect service professional
does it for you, so you don't need to own the DryJect
machine. Call today for your free demonstration and see
how the DryJect service can change the way you aerate
and amend your soils.

DryJect
21st Century Aeration

www.dryject.com
1-800-270-8873

Peter van Drumpt: (732) 610-0777 
Keith Rose: (732) 299-7025

http://www.dryject.com
www.turfequipment.com


GCSAA
New Jersey Chapter

2009 Patron Directory
AER-CORE, Inc.
Dennis DeSanctis, Sr.
William D. Mast
Stephen P. Thompson
Turfgrass Aerification &
Equipment Sales
1486 South Hanover Street
Pottstown, PA 19465
Ph: 610-327-3390 Fx: 610-327-0581
ddesanctis@aer-core.com

A.G. ENTERPRISES
Staff Uniforms
Rick Gordon
Ph: 201-488-1276; Fx: 201-489-5830
Merrick160@aol.com
www.agenterprisesonline.com

ALAN G. CRUSE INC.
Golf Course Materials
Alan Cruse, James Cruse,
Geoffrey Drake
460 Horseneck Road
Fairfield, NJ 07004
Ph: 973-277-7183 Fx: 973-227-1984

AQUATROLS CORP. OF AMERICA
Kevin P. Collins
Surfactant Mfg.
Innovative Products for Effective 
Resource Mgt.
1273 Imperial Way
Paulsboro NJ 08066
Ph: 609-841-2077 Fx: 845-228-1728
Kevin.Collins@aquatrols.com

ATLANTIC IRRIGATION 
SPECIALTIES
Irrigation Supplies & Services 
Fred Rapp, Jeff Allen, Ken Givens 
Rain Bird
39 Waverly Avenue
Springfield NJ 07081
Ph: 973-379-9314 Fx: 973-379-6504 
frapp@atlanticirrigation.com

BARTLETT TREE EXPERTS
Tree & Landscape Care
Wayne S. Dubin
98 Ford Road, Suite 3E
Denville, NJ 07834
Ph: 973-983-7511 Fx: 973-983-9699
wdubin@bartlett.com

BASF
Plant Protectants
Ted Huhn
2819 Blue Ball Road
Elkton, MD 21921
Ph: 443-206-1095 Fx: 410-398-8244 
theodore.huhn@basf.com

Shaun M. Barry
Cell: 908-962-8544
Fx: 732-846-8113
sbarry1947@me.com

BLACK LAGOON POND 
MANAGEMENT
Pond Management
Chris Borek
Ph: 609-815-1654 Fx: 609-585-0525 
www.blacklagoon.us

BLUE RIDGE PEAT FARMS
Soil Mixes for Gofl Courses 
Gene Evans
Divot, Topdressing - Bunker 
133 Peat Moss Road 
White Haven, PA
Ph: 570/443-9596 Fx: 570/443-9590

DOWNES TREE SERVICE, INC.
Tree Care and Removal
Kevin Downes, Vanessa Wermert
All phases of tree work
65 Royal Ave, Hawthorne NJ 07506
Ph: 973-238-9800
vanessa@downestreeservice.com

DRYJECT, INC.
Golf Aeration Equipment
Peter Van Drumpt
Chris des Garennes
307 Lincoln Avenue
Hatboro, PA 19040
Ph: 215-444-0310 Fx: 215-444-0797
peter@dryject.com
chris@dryject.com

DUPONT PROFESSIONAL 
PRODUCTS
Karen Hartman
Manufacturer - Acelepryn, Provaunt 
30300 Charles Barnes Road 
Westover, MD 21871 
Ph: 410-202-6848 Fx: 866-511-5484 
karen.hartman@usa.dupont.com

FERTL-SOIL TURF SUPPLY
Golf Course Supplies, Sand &
Soil Mixes
Marty Futyma, 201-306-7466 
Cathy Futyma-Brown, 908-930-8022 
514 Martin Place
Scotch Plains NJ 07076 
Fertl-soil@hotmail.com

F. M. BROWN’S SONS, INC.
Seed Company
Marie Pompei
Seed and Seeding Supplies
PO Box 2116, 205 Woodrow Avenue
Sinking Spring, PA 19608
Ph: 800-345-3344 Fx: 610-678-7023
mariepompei@fmbrown.com

FREDCO GOLF
Golf Course Constrauction 
Mark Tortoriello 
Renovations/Hardscapes/ 
Landscapes/Materials 
315 Howe Avenue 
Passaic NJ 07055
Ph: 973-777-3044 Fx: 973-777-3066

GRASS ROOTS, INC.
Golf Course Maintenance Supplies 
Ken Kubik: 973/418-7035 
Keith Kubik: 973/418-7034 
Jay McKenna: 973/418-7036 
Ryan Burbridge: 973/418-7038 
Joe Kennedy: 973/445-8139 
Office: 973/252-6634

JAMES BARRETT ASSOCIATES, 
INC.
Jim Barrett
Irrigation Design, Consulting, GPS 
PO Box 155, Roseland NJ 07068 
Ph: 973-364-9701 Fx: 973-364-9702 
jba.irr@comcast.net

MONTCO PRODUCTS CORP.
Surfside Wetting Agents 
Liquid - Granular - Pellets 
ZAP! Defoamer 
Information: Bob Oechsle 
Ph: 215-836-4992; 800-401-0411 
Fx: 215-836-2418

NATIONAL SEED COMPANY
Grass Seed Supplier
Ken Griepentrog
George Rosenberg, Barry Van Sant 
Seed & Seeding Supplies 
18-B Jules Lane 
New Brunswick NJ 08901 
732-247-3100

PARTAC PEAT CORPORATION
Premium Top-Dressing 
Green Sand Divot Mixes,
Bunker Sands, Cart Paths,
Turf Blankets, Golf Hole Targets 
Jim Kelsey, sales@partac.com 
Ph: 800-247-2326 Fx: 908-637-4191 
www.partac.com

PAVELEC BROTHERS 
GOLF COURSE CONSTRUCTION
Tony Pavelec
Julianne Venezia
New/Renovation Projects 
308 Washington Avenue, Rear 
Nutley, NJ 07110
Ph: 973-667.1643 Fx: 973-667.6599
julianne@pavelecbrothers.com
www.pavelecbrothers.com

PLANT FOOD COMPANY
“The Liquid Fertilizer Experts”
Dick Neufeld (973) 945-6318 
Brad Simpkins (609) 709-2150 
Tom Weinert (914) 262-0111 
Biostimulants & Other Products for 
Premium Turfgrass 
www.plantfoodco.com 
Ph: (800) 562-1291 
PFC@plantfoodco.com

PRIMOS PRODUCTS
Turf Products Distributor 
Rich Hendrickson, Will Mcllvaine 
Floratine Products, Gro-Power 
Products, CTI Times & Analync 
Soil Analysis
PO Bx 321, Medford NJ 08055-0321 
Ph: 609-714-1151 Fx: 609-714-1151 
primosprod@verizon.net

RALPH McGILLAN EXCAVATING 
LLC
Lakes & Ponds
Ralph McGillan
24 Conover Road
Millstone Twp, NJ 08535 
Ph: 609-655-2281

RIGGI PAVING, INC.
Asphault, Concrete, Pavers 
PO Box 2214 
Cliffside Park, NJ 07010 
Frank J. Riggi, Jr.
Ph: 201-943-3913 Fx: 201-944-4465

STEPHEN KAY • DOUG SMITH, 
GOLF COURSE DESIGN, LLC
Golf Course Architecture 
Stephen Kay
Master Planning, Bunker Restoration 
Remodeling, Consultation 
Ph: 609/703-3300 Fx: 609/965-9174 
StephenKgolf@aol.com

STORR TRACTOR COMPANY
Toro Turf & Irrigation Equipment 
Blair Quinn, Rick Krok,
Steve Bradley 
3191 Highway 22 
Branchburg NJ 08876 
Ph: 908-722-9830 
kindyk@storrtractor.com 
www.storrtractor.com

SYNGENTA
Manufacturer of Plant Protection 
Products 
Lee A. Kozsey 
3710 Amherst Ct,
Bethlehem PA 18020 
Cell: 215-796-0409 
Fx: 610-882-9358 
Lee.Kozsey@syngenta.com

THE NORTHEAST GOLF 
COMPANY
Golf Course Architecture Firm 
Robert McNeil
New course & renovation design 
118 Beauchamp Drive 
Sauderstown RI 02874 
Ph: 401-667-4994 Fx: 401-667-4995 
design@northeastgolfcompany.com

THE TERRE COMPANY
Phil Taylor
206 Delawanna Ave, PO Box 1000
Clifton NJ 07014
Ph: 973-473-3393
Fx: 973-473-4402 (Attn: Joann)
ptaylor@terrecompany.com

TURF TRADE
Golf Turf Supplier
Alan Phillips
Fertilizer/SeedChemicals
517 Franklinville Road
Mullica Hill NJ 08062
Ph: 609/226-9303 Fx: 856/478-0842
aphillips@theturftrade.com

WILFRED MacDONALD, INC.
Turf Equipment / Rentals
Bernie White
Glenn Gallion
Tim Kerwin
19 Central Blvd
South Hackensack NJ 07606
Ph: 888-831-0891 Fx: 201-931-1730
sales@wilfredmacdonald.com

WE ENCOURAGE GCSANJ MEMBERS TO SUPPORT

Greenerside Advertisers and Patrons.

http://www.agenterprisesonline.com
http://www.blacklagoon.us
http://www.partac.com
http://www.pavelecbrothers.com
http://www.plantfoodco.com
http://www.storrtractor.com


GCSANJ FOUNDATION

Your participation will ensure the success of this 
event and the future of the game!

The Environmental Institute for Golf - 
For more than 50 years, this philanthropic 
organization of the GCSAA has contributed to the 
future of the game by initially providing funding for 
applied research, education and scholarships. 
Building on this legacy and armed with a new focus, 
The Institute now funds environmental programs to 
position golf courses as community assets - 
recreationally, economically and environmentally.

For more on The Institute, visit www.eifg.org

This event brings together superintendents and 

representatives from golf courses along the East Coast to raise 

funds for environmental programs, including scholarships, turf 

research programs and education initiatives. This event also 

serves to recognize the critical role played by superintendents in 

developing the vision of the golf course architect and ensuring the 

integrity of that vision.

The GCSANJ Foundation raises funds to support 

education and professional development for its members to 

become better stewards of the environment. In addition, its 

mission is to support charities with the purpose of helping 

children in need. For more information, visit www.gcsanj.org.

Cut along line and mail form back to GCSANJ Foundation @ 25 US Highway 46 West, Wayne, NJ 07470

21st Annual Robert Trent Jones Invitational 
Monday, October 12, 2009

Club Name:_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Foursome to include: Hdcp. Index

1. Course Superintendent__________________________________ _______
2. Golf Professional/Member_______________________________ _______
3. Member_____________________________________________  _______
4. Member_____________________________________________  _______

Please specify any applicable club titles of participating members .
Kindly return this completed form with entry fee to the 
“GCSANJ Foundation” at... 25 US Highway 46 West, Wayne, NJ 07470

Club:_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Mailing Address:_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Phone:_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Fax:_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Email:_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

*Entry Fee is $1,600 

Per 4 Man Team*

Past Champions

1989 Shore Oaks GC
1990 Deal Golf & CC
1991 Deal Golf & CC
1992 Redding CC
1993 Deal Golf & CC
1994 Tavistock CC
1995 Redding CC
1996 Rockland CC
1997 Robert Trent Jones GC
1998 Robert Trent Jones GC

1999 Robert Trent Jones GC
2000 Metedeconk National GC
2001 Metedeconk National GC
2002 Manasquan River GC
2003 Tavistock CC
2004 Scarsdale GC
2005 Overbrook GC
2006 Tavistock CC
2007 Manasquan River GC
2008 “Could be your club here” 
2009 Manasquan River GC

GCSANJ FOUNDATION 25 US Highway 46 West, Wayne, NJ 07470 www.gcsanj.org

http://www.eifg.org
http://www.gcsanj.org
http://www.gcsanj.org


Turf Equipment & 
Irrigation Solutions

Storr Tractor Company
Branchburg, NJ 
908-722-9830

One great result.
visit www.toro.com

TORO Count on it.

http://www.toro.com

	The Greenerside Vol. 33 No. 3
	The Greenerside
	GCSANJ FOUNDATION
	Through your support, the RTJ Invitational has been successful for more than 2 decades!
	The competition:
	Golf Course Superintendents Association of New Jersey
	Officers:
	Directors:
	District I
	District II
	District Ill
	District IV
	Rutgers Liaisons 
	GCSAA Chapter Delegate 
	Executive Director 
	Commercial Representatives 
	In this Issue
	Welcome New Members!
	President’s Message
	2 0 0 9CALENDAR
	2 0 10CALENDAR
	We Are Family...
	A Great Meeting Keeps Getting Better 
	A Great Meeting Keeps Getting Better 
	District IV Spring Meeting at Wildwood
	Suppressing Earthworm Casting
	Introduction
	Earthworm Species on Golf Courses
	Management Effects on Earthworm Casting
	Rutgers Turfgrass Research Field Days 2009
	The Triple Foliar Summer Stress Program
	Suppressing Earthworm Casting
	2009 Crystal Conference and Golf Classic
	ATTENDEE registration
	VENDOR REGISTRATION
	Trump National Golf Club Bedminster Gains National Support
	GCSANJ Member news
	Forsgate Welcomes All
	Rock Spring Club...site of the US State Open 2009.
	“Willet Wilt”is Back!Speeding Up Play
	2009 GCSANJ Scholarship Winners!
	From the Back Tees
	Boys’ and Girls’ Nights Out
	2009 Patron Directory
	GCSANJ FOUNDATION
	Past Champions




